DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING

HUMAN RESOURCES

September 17, 2003


Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Waller, Franklin, Jeffrey, McCoy, Oshio, Yuan

1. Michele shared information from the August Area Council Meeting.  At the September meeting she will ask Rocky the status on the rat problem.  Also she will let people know that a letter from the consultant will be mailed after the October Board Agenda regarding the classification review process.

2. Michele informed staff that the part-time insurance reimbursement program information will be sent to part-time faculty on Friday, September 19th.  The current 20 participants will continue to participate in the program provided they still meet the requirements.  All remaining applicants will be placed on a wait list determined by a lottery system.

3. Applicant tracking systems were discussed.

4. Roxanne and Allene reviewed the HR forms and will update those that are outdated.  Nina will redesign them once she is given input.

5. Payroll/HR meetings appear to be more payroll oriented.  In addition, the payroll employees who need to be there don’t attend.  At the next meeting they will decide whether this meeting is in fact effective, whether it will continue and what the criteria of the meeting will be if it is to be continued.

6. We will continue with the Hawaiian theme from our Classified Services Awards Program as our Halloween costume.

7. Valerie, Allene, Janice and Jill need to meet to discuss that accounting continues to pay for insurance benefits of former employees even after HR has notified them to remove because the employee has died, they no longer work here  or their children are no longer eligible, due to age restrictions.  This is an accounting issue which could save the District a lot of money if addressed.

8.  Discussions were initiated about proposed reorganization for the Division

